
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall as 
well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; 
Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

WEEKLY FRIDAY prayer meetings from 7:30 pm. Zoom 
only. Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

40 DAYS OF PRAYERS AND DEVOTIONS up to 9th 
March on zoom. Zoom Meeting ID: 831 661 9709 & 
Passcode: 777

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome & Announcements - Yetunde Bright

Prelude
Meditation - “Falling in Love with Jesus”,

Dorothea Swikidisa
Call to Worship - “All the Way my Saviour

Leads Me”, SDAH 25 (verses 1 only)
Opening Prayer - Yetunde Bright

Opening Hymn -”Blessed Assurance”, SDAH 462
Tithes & Off erings - Yetunde Bright

Children Story - Donna Fletcher-Bryan
Hymns of Praise - “Standing on the Promises”, 

SDAH 518 & “Ancient Words”
Family Prayer - Caroline Perry

Scripture Reading -  Psalm 90 (ERV), Cecilia Davison
Ministry in Music - “God will Make a Way”,

Merlyn & Joselyn Rajasekaran
Sermon - “Are you a Christian Atheist?”,

Brian Davison 
Closing Hymn - “More About Jesus”, SDAH 245

Benediction - Brian Davison
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
Pastor Terry Messenger

“My Ways are Not Your Ways”
Scripture Reading: Isaiah 55:6-9

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
March 4 – Pastor S Peart
March 11 – Gabrielle Collins

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
March 4 – Manuela Mai
March 11 – Pastor Terry

Welcome - & Opening Prayer
Opening Hymn: SOF830 - I the Lord of Sea and Sky
Broadcasting Facilitator: Sheila Luz
Panel: Marlene Levy,  Bheki T Moyo, Milimo 
Mumbo, Anna Papaioannou
Teachers: Roger Murphy, Erna Herteliu, Frances

For I know the plans I have for you,”
declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you

and not to harm you, plans to give you hope
and a future. Then you will call on me

and come and pray to me, and I will listen to you. 
You will seek me and fi nd me when you seek me 

with all your heart.
Jeremiah 29:11-13 (NIV)PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833
STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

Mmumbo@secadventist.org.uk - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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THE CHILDREN’S SABBATH SCHOOL do need 
more volunteers. Please contact Yetunde Bright if 
you can help in this area.

You are invited to our YOUNG ADULTS RETREAT 
from 31 Mar to 02 Apr at Hay’s Wood Retreat.For more 
information, please scan the QR code and feel free to 
contact us via email: youngadultsspc@gmail.com

Pilgrimage to the Holy Land: Join us the week of 
22-29 October 2023. For full details, please contact 
Pastor James Shepley.

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Annalisa Molteni and her Family that God will be 
with them as her mom’s health deteriorates.
- Rosemary Boyle that God would attend to all her 
needs.
- Morgan Charles as he continues to receive medical 
attention.
- Uche Ademuyiwa and her family that they would 
recover from a severe bout of illness.
- Roy and Bronwen Atkinson; Terry Menkens, Uche 
Ademuyiwa, Jose and Wally Solomon.
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
Severe Flu, COVID, other health issues and recent 
bereavement.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine which seems to be escalating due to the 
involvement of other countries.
- Recovery from the terrible tragedy in Turkey and 
Syria due to the recent earthquakes.

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFERS (1ST READING)
Transfer in: Eileen Hussey from Luton North to SPC
Transfers out: Aleksandra Pavlovic & Danilo Puskas 
from SPC to Newbold

Please be reminded parents to be aware of your child’s 
whereabouts during the morning services.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

ON 4 MARCH A DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be 
collected. Development Offering Envelopes will be 
placed in the pews, or you can collect one at the 
door. It is very important that you use them for your 
offering so we can benefit from a 97% return. 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 4TH MARCH. Come and 
join us at 1pm for soup, bread and desserts in the 
Cedar/Sycamore room. Everyone welcome, please 
email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 1st March to 
book places.

‘TALKING JESUS’ - Want to be more confident about 
sharing your faith in Jesus? Come along to ‘Talking 
Jesus’ – Cedar/ Sycamore room at 7pm on Alternate 
Tuesdays. Led by Pastor James. March 7th, 21st, 
April 4th - www.talkingjesus.org

WARM SPACES: The church will be open to the 
community every Tuesday. From 10am-noon. 
Volunteers are needed. If you are willing for your 
name to go onto a rota please, contact Audrey 
Balderstone at abalderstone@btconnect.com

THE SPC YOUNG ADULTS PRESENT… CAYA. An 
evening of praise, fellowship and fun designed for 
the entire church community along with families and 
friends. Feel free to invite others to enjoy a relaxed, 
cafe-style atmosphere and the many talents of our 
members and the wider community. Everyone is 
welcome. Dates and times are to be confirmed.
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: The CAYA initiative needs 
you! If you are interested, please speak to Gabriel, 
Rachel or Alexandria ASAP. Whatsapp contact: 
07704211316 (Gabriel Colins)

ANYONE HELPING WITH ANY CHILDREN’S 
MINISTRIES must have a valid DBS check completed 
within the last 3 years by ourselves or the South-
England Conference. Michele will be here to do them 
on Sunday 12 March from 09:30 to 12:00. Should 
you need more information please contact Michele 
michele3tommo@gmail.com

A PIANO RECITAL by Kenny Fu, a graduate of the 
Purcell School and the Royal Academy of Music 
and a prizewinner at various International piano 
competitions is coming back to Stanborough Park 
Church on SUNDAY, 26 FEBRUARY AT 3 PM with 
beautiful piano repertoires such as Liszt’s Sonetto, 
Haydn’s Sonata and Mussorgsky’s ‘Pictures at an 
Exhibition’. It is a great opportunity to bring your 
family, friends and neighbors for a lovely afternoon 
with wonderful music followed by teatime. Entrance 
free with retiring offering in aid of the earthquake 
disaster relief in Turkey and Syria. 

ADRA EARTHQUAKE APPEAL: Donate online: 
adrauk.donr.com/emergencies OR put a cheque or 
cash into an envelope and give to Audrey.

PARALLEL JAM SESSION 25TH FEBRUARY. 
Everyone invited to a jam session after the potluck 
lunch.

THE FLOWERS in the church are given in loving 
memory and with thanks to God for the life of Beryl 
Gammon, from her family.

SAFEGUARDING NOTES!
- Thank you to all parents and guardians for 
dropping off and collecting your children from their 
sabbath school classes ( Cradle Roll - Primary) and 
supervising them while they are at church. 
- We are grateful to have so many children in our 
church family -  let us keep them safe. Safeguarding 
is everyone’s responsibility.
- Thank you to all the children’s sabbath school 
leaders, teachers, helpers and parents for the 
work that you do every sabbath.  To support the 
children’s sabbath school, Board members will be 
coming into sabbath school classes for the next few 
weeks, to ensure that minimum adult-to-child ratios 
are maintained.  
- If any church member or parent would like to help 
in the children’s sabbath school classes,  please 
contact Pastor Terry.


